MINUTES
Continuum of Care Board Meeting
03/01/2017| 1500 | Meeting called to order by Dawn Calnen
In Attendance
Dawn Calnen (President), Mark Henderson (Vice-President), Jason Bruggeman (Secretary), John Seiss, Patty Madigan, Kendall Elis, Lori Baumgart, Heather El-Khoury, Jacquelyn Merchant, Sama Harp, Gloria Allen, Joline Barck, Richard Cannon.
Introductions

This is the first board meeting for newer members, and due to that fact, basic introductions were made.

Approval of Minutes
Last meeting and special meeting minutes were discussed, and at this time the board is taking no formal action until the past minutes can be recreated for distribution. The board proposed to introduce the minutes at the next board meeting for approval and dissemination. Call to vote was made by Patty Madigan and seconded by Mark Henderson.
Proposal Presentation
Richard Cannon made a proposal on behalf of Hearts for Homes. Richards’s proposal started with a brief description of what Hearts for Homes is, what they do, and then expanded on the proposal which was the specific request for the CoC to engage in and show commitment into the strategic planning process. Richard proposed that the board make a motion to initially engage in the creation of a strategic plan to combat the homelessness issue in Macomb County. Richard stated that funders of Hearts for Homes and other programs would like to see commitment from the board via a letter, resolution, and membership participation. 
After Richards’s proposal, Dawn proposed the board discus charter requirements in regard to the proposal and request in regards to the strategic planning process. The board also agreed that Richard would be a great go-to person to engage with during the strategic planning process.
The board agrees that this proposal is a great piece in the overall strategic housing plan to end homelessness in Macomb County and welcome all insight that Richard has. The board also agrees that partnership agreements would also be a good idea to implement.
Operations Report & Committee Updates
Jacquelyn Merchant, board member, and CoC Lead Agency Coordinator provided operation reports and updates on Point-In-Time Count Committee, Coordinated Assessment Committee, Grant Ranking Committee, and the Compliance Committee.
On the Ops side, Jacquelyn reported that she has hired an executive assistance who will be able to assist and enable Jacquelyn to have more time to devote to other matters of concern. This assistant is currently going through training.
Point-In-Time Committee experienced a great turnout for the PIT Count, and also reports a decent turn out for the Community Connection Day. Unfortunately there was a low turnout of homeless veterans due to availability, location, and being outside of the transit line. Wonderful effort over all. Official numbers will be shared once available.
Coordinated Assessment Committee reports that they have conducted training, the threshold has been lowered from 7 to 4. This was lowered due the fact that in this area the homeless population was not meeting the threshold and the budget needed to be expended. 
Grant Ranking Committee reports that last year’s process was a learning tool and that changes need to implement. It was also reported that HUD wants more emphasis on youth and chronic homelessness. During this update Soma also voiced that this committee when implementing changes needs to be a strong committee with those who are willing to not only devote the time necessary, but also have the drive and willingness. Soma also put forth the idea to forgo the interview process this time around.

Compliance Committee or what Mark referred to as the committee of one reports not much traction or updates to report on. 

It was also discussed that there be a possibility that each committee also provide a written update sent to Jacquelyn for updating purposes. 
Additional Discussions & Topics
Future Board and Membership Meetings. 

The amount of meetings and time frame of meetings were discussed. With at least four meetings a year per charter, the options of decreasing the amount of membership meetings from once a month to a quarterly schedule once committees and the board is up and running on all cylinders.
Proposed Presentation by Laura Rios & Madeline 

The board agrees that Laura Rios & () would be a great presentation in regards to the flow charts they want to introduce and implement in regards to veterans services in the Macomb County area.

Board Members and Committees.


The topic of board members being on committees was briefly discussed and determined that we will discuss further during the upcoming board retreat. 

Next Meeting
3/1/2017 3:00 PM, Oakland University Anton/Frankel Center
Motion to Adjourn was made at 5:00 p.m. and was passed unanimously.
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